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A MESSAGE FROM OUR PRINCIPAL  

COLLEGE VISION 

BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE ENSURES THAT EVERY CHILD LEARNS AND IS 

PREPARED FOR THE FUTURE THROUGH A COMMITMENT TO EXCELLENCE IN 

TEACHING, HIGH EXPECTATIONS AND POSITIVE RELATIONSHIPS IN A SAFE 

AND INCLUSIVE ENVIRONMENT  

Our College Values 
 

Respect 

 

Responsibility 

 

High Expectations 

 

Integrity 

TERM 1 DATES, THURS 30TH JANUARY- FRI 27TH MARCH 

Dates to Remember 

Monday 24th February 

 Primary Ovens & Mitta Division  

Swimming event –Wangaratta 

 Year 9 Future Makers Camp 1 

Tuesday 25th February 

Parents Club Association Meeting-

Clarke St Campus 2.00p.m 

Monday 2nd March 

Southern Ranges Swimming sports 

Friday 6th March 

Kokoda Trivia and Auction Night 

7.00pm  

Monday 9th March Public      

Holiday-NO SCHOOL  

Benalla P-12 Uniform Shop Open 

Days-Faithfull Street Campus D1 

 Wednesday 11th March 3pm-

5.30pm 

 Wednesday 22nd April 3pm-

5.30pm 

 Wednesday 13th May 3pm-

5.30pm 

Parents Club 

All parents are invited to attend the inaugural meeting of the Parents 

Association tomorrow at Clarke Street at 2pm. This meeting will elect office 

bearers and allow the Association to start functioning. Under the rules set 

by the Department of Education we can only have one Parents 

Association for the College and they must adopt the model constitution 

developed for all schools. This was done last year, and now we need to get 

a group up and running. It would be great to see as many parents as 

possible at this meeting tomorrow.  
 

Swimming Sports 

Last Friday we had our secondary swimming sports at the Benalla Pool. The 

weather was perfect and we had a good turnout of students, particularly 

our Year 12s who participated very well. Thankyou to our secondary Sports 

Co-ordinator Pip O’Donoghue and all staff for their work to make the day a 

success.  

Today there are 11 students from grades 4-6 participating in the Ovens and 

Mitta Division Swimming Finals in Wangaratta. I hope they have a great day 

out.   
 

School Council 

At the first school council meeting for the year, the architects for the new 

STEAM building at Faithfull Street presented the detailed plans for 

endorsement. The building includes 3 Science rooms, a Science prep room, 

a Library, Art, Graphics and ICT rooms and a ‘Maker Space’ to combine a 

range of skills. These are all built around a central learning/gathering 

space.  
 

Council also discussed our reporting format and considered whether or not 

to continue with hard copy paper reports at the end of each semester. 

There are other options for sending reports home to parents, including 

attaching it to Compass as a digital file. We are keen to receive more 

feedback about this from parents and will be sending out a very quick 

survey to parents in the next week or two to gather some more data. 

Please take the time to respond to this if you can to help us make the best 

decision.  
 

Nominations for parent and student positions for council are still open. If 

you would like to nominate, or renominate, please contact any campus 

office.  



TUESDAY 25th February 

Clark Street Campus 

2.00pm 
 

We are looking for new and 

existing families to join our 

Parents and Friends 

Association. Parents & Friends is 

a great way to meet new 

people and be involved in 

fundraising activities for our 

school, you can be involved as 

little or as much as you like. 

We look forward to seeing you ! 

 

 

ARE YOU ELIGIBLE FOR THE 
CAMPS, SPORTS AND 
EXCURSIONS PAYMENT FOR 
2020 

If you hold a valid means-

tested Centrelink Card (ie 

Health Care Card, Pension/

Veterans Affairs Card, Youth 

Allowance Card) you are 

eligible to receive CSEF 

funding. This is available to help 

families with the cost of Camps, 

Sport & Excursions.  

the school will need to 

complete an Application Form 

and provide a copy of their 

valid Centrelink Card to the 

school by 23rd February  

last year do not need to 

reapply again this year 

provided your card is still valid.  

 

 
 

Whole School Assembly 

Thank you to all the parents and friends who attended our first whole school 

assembly last Tuesday. It is always a memorable occasion to welcome our 

new Preps and our Year 12s for their final year of schooling. Unfortunately, we 

had another hot and humid assembly and will definitely be bringing next 

years assembly 

forward to start 

earlier in the day.  

 

Congratulations to 

our Campus Leaders 

and House Captains 

who were awarded 

their badges on the 

day. 

 

 

Tony Clark 

Executive Principal 
 

PRINCIPALS MESSAGE CONTINUED…….. 

PARENTS CLUB  

ASSOCIATION MEETING 

WHY EVERY DAY COUNTS 

We are now in our sixth week of term 2.  What stories have your child/ren 

brought home with new things they have learned in the classroom or in the 

playground every day.  What you may not know is that going to school every 

day is the single most important part of your child's education. 

 

Are there any good reasons to be away from school?  No.  Unless your child is 

so sick they can’t get out of bed or there is an event like a funeral, your child 

should be at school.  Every day that your child is away is a day of classes and 

social connection they will miss out on.  Taking a day off for birthday’s or to 

go shopping isn’t a good reason to miss school. Even medical and health 

appointments should be made either before or after school or during the 

school holidays.  This includes family holidays.  Parents are encouraged not to 

plan holidays during the term but to organise these during the school holi-

days.  If your child have to be away for some reason, you need to contact 

the school and let them know what is going on.  Depending on the situation, 

the school might provide school work for your child to complete. 

 

If you are having trouble getting your child/ren to school every day, please 

pop in to see one of our student wellbeing team:  

 

-Scott Greig 5762 1646  

-Bron Greig 5762 2600  

-9 Campus -Lou McCloskey 5761 2777  

-12 Campus -Craig Carley 5761 2777  

 

We would love to support and work together with you to get your child/ren 

back on track attending every day 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=dates+to+remember&view=detailv2&&id=1C819E2B72713AE6B6FA6A09B7AF8DEA5D097A1C&selectedIndex=1&ccid=N3P%2fvSj5&simid=608051534816805544&thid=OIP.M3773ffbd28f9d67980e659048ef2e6f7H0


PRIMARY NEWS 

AVON ST CAMPUS NEWS 
TERM 1 AVON STREET HOUSE 

CAPTAINS  

Congratulations to our Term 1 Campus Leaders for 2020. Pictured 

above are Harry, Charli, Lily and Ava 

JOIN SCOTT AT AVON STREET FOR BREAKFAST CLUB AT 8.30AM EACH THURSDAY & FRIDAY MORNING 

Boden and Sebastian-Bulla 

Ava and Lily-Buffalo 

Hayley and Charli-Stirling 

Ruby and Ben-Hotham 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

Congratulations Rebecca, Estelle, 

Sara, Emily, Ava and Myla for being 

this weeks Students of the Week. 

This Weeks Red Apron award 

winners pictured right were:  

Sophie, Lashaya Ruby 

(absent) and Liam 



WALLER STREET GOLDEN SHOVEL & RED 

APRON AWARDS 

WALLER STREET STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

PRIMARY CAMPUS NEWS 

The Students of the Week for Week 4 were: 

Back L-R: Ethan, Bentley, Cailin, Kiera, Hannah, Alistair, 

Haylee & Thomas 

Front L-R: Blake & Carlissa 

The Golden Shovel and Red Apron awards were 

presented to: 

Back L-R: Lucas (GS), Aston (RA), Ethan (GS), Hay-

ley (RA), Noah (RA), Peyton (RA), Oliviah (RA), 

Charlie (RA) & Jackson (RA) 

Front L-R: Alex (RA and GS), Maddy (GS), Carlissa 

(GS) & Bella (GS) 

Congratulations to Will who received  the kindness award 

this week, for showing kindness to our crossing lady Dot, by 

taking her a cold glass of water on one of our very hot 

days. Keep being kind at our school. 



WOW WORK AWARD 

WALLER STREET LEADERS 

PRIMARY CAMPUS NEWS 

Can you find the pattern in our Pattern 

Snake? 

The Waller Street Leaders were presented with their 

badges at the Whole School Assembly. 

 

The Semester 1 House leaders are: 

L-R: Torah (Hotham), Emily (Stirling), Peyton (Hotham), Hay-

ley (Buffalo), Zane (Buller), Jake (Buffalo), Ryder 

(Hotham) and Sophia (Buller) Absent: Ethan (Stirling) 
The Term 1 Campus Leaders are: 

L-R: Charlie, Lacey and Lily Absent: Amelia 

This week in maths Year 3/4 students have been 

investigating patterns. 

We have been learning to find the rule for each 

pattern and then use this rule to continue the pattern.  

 

Mr. Clarke presented the WOW Work Award to 

Hannah McCullagh for her pattern work in maths. 



WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 
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YEARS 3-6 SWIMMING CARNIVAL  

SPORTS REPORT 

Congratulations to all students who participated in our 

swimming carnival on Friday 14th Feb. 

We had 70 students compete in time trials in freestyle, 

backstroke and breaststroke. Well done to all our place-

getters and best wishes to students who qualified to com-

pete at the Division event in Wangaratta.  

During the day House points were earned for finishing 1st, 

2nd or 3rd in an event and also for being fantastic team 

players in our water fun activities. 
 

The results for the House points were: 
 

 1st Hotham (Yellow) 

 

 2nd Stirling (Red) 

 

 3rd Buller (Blue) 

 

 4th Buffalo (Green) 
 

Congratulations to Yellow House, our overall winner for the 

day! 
 

Thank you to all staff, and our Year 10 students, who 

helped run a successful day. 
 

 

Vanessa Neilson 

F-6 Sport Coordinator 
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2020 SCHOOL LEADERS 

FAITHFULL NEWS 

7-9 SCHOOL LEADERS: 

 

HOTHAM -  Alice O’Brien, Jacob Decker 

BUFFALO –  Amber Armsrong, Isabelle Martin 

BULLER -  Aria Winkler, Oliver Hall 

STIRLING – Maddy Brain, Will Smith 

F-12 SCHOOL HOUSE CAPTAINS: 

 

HOTHAM – Holly Walkaday, Chelton 

Orchard 

BUFFALO – Bree McFarlane, Tahlia 

McFarlane 

BULLER – Shantelle Paton McKenzie, 

David Button 

STIRLING – Makaila Gilbee, Luke Dunne 

Congratulations to the newly elected House Captains and House Leaders for 2020. 

Their first role took place at the Swimming Carnival on Friday, where they participated, encouraged and helped with 

the running of the carnival for the day. All students did a wonderful job and showed amazing leadership quali-

ties.  Future roles will include the Athletics Carnival and Cross Country later on in the year.  

Well done! 



Email: benalla.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Web: www.benallap12.vic.edu.au 

Avon St Waller St Clarke St Faithfull St 

Yrs F-4 Yrs F-4 Yrs 5-6 Hub Yrs 7-12 

P: 035762 1646 P: 035762 2600 P: 035761 2752 P: 035761 2777 

Attendance Hotline Attendance Hotline Attendance Hotline Attendance Hotline 
035762 1646 035762 2600 035761 2747 035761 2747 

ENVIRONMENTS AND SUSTAINABILITY  

COMMITTEE 

FAITHFULL NEWS  

YEAR 7 CLASS BANDS MAKE A BIG SOUND 

It’s been an exciting beginning to 2020. Every 

student in Year 7 has begun learning a musical 

instrument as part of their very own class wind 

band. There are flutes, clarinets, saxophones, 

trumpets, trombones, euphoniums, percussion and 

even a bass guitar in one class. 
This is a great opportunity to establish some basic 

skills, setting each student up to receive specialist 

lessons if they want to learn from one of our 

specialist teachers. Lessons at school are free of 

charge and we are keen to discuss how any of our 

students can be further involved. There will be an 

expression of interest form coming home soon with 

further information. 
 

Barry Roberts 

Benalla P-12 now has an Environments and 

Sustainability Committee. We would like to invite staff 

members, students and families from all campuses to 

join. The Committee will focus on the positive things 

our school is already doing for the environment as 

well as identify what we could be doing better to 

enact change. We have already made connections 

with some passionate community groups around 

Benalla that are excited to support us. 

 If you are interested in being a part of this 

committee please contact Bridget Evans.  

Evans.Bridget.M@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Remember, there is no planet B.  

mailto:benalla.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.benallap12.vic.edu.au/
mailto:Evans.Bridget.M@edumail.vic.gov.au


AFTER SCHOOL CARE NEWS 

 

 

Nominate your Lollipop person for the 

2019/2020 School Crossing Supervisor of 

the year award. 

Jump online and complete a 

nomination at 

www.schoolcrossingsvictoria.com.au 

Your support of this program will help ensure 

your School Crossing Supervisor is shown the 

appreciation they deserve for their 

commitment to the ongoing safety of our 

children  

IS YOUR LOLLIPOP PERSON THE 

SWEETEST? 

The Benalla P-12 College After School 

Care is a service for families within our 

school community who require care 

at the end of the school day. It offers 

After School Care at Avon St & Waller 

St campuses. 

We have a range of different 

activities that will be sure to have 

your loved one entertained. 

After School Care bookings can be 

made by contacting:  

Waller Street Campus:  

57622600 or mob 0407 715 660  

 

Avon Street Campus:  

5762 1646 or mob 0428 014 133  



COMMUNITY NEWS 

Parent & Relationship Education Programs  

Term 1 - 2020 –Bookings 
 

Our sites 
 

Wangaratta 
45-47 Mackay Street 
Wangaratta Vic 3677 

T: (03) 5723 2000 
 

Wodonga 
155 High Street 

Wodonga, Vic 3690 
Freecall: 1800 657 573 

T: (02) 6022 8888 
 

Myrtleford 
32 Smith Street 

Myrtleford Vic 3737 
T: (03) 5731 3500 

 

 www.gatewayhealth.org.au 
 www.facebook.com/gatewayhealth1 



COMMUNITY NEWS 






